
MEETING REPORT

DATE OF MEETING: April 12f 1979

SUBJECT: Meeting of the Transportation Committee of the Council

IN ATTENDANCE: . Council Transportation Committee: Charlie
Williamson (chairman), Donna Stuhr, Betty
Schedeen

. Implementation Agency Representatives: Bill
Young (DEQ), Bob Bothman (ODOT), Dick Carroll
(WSDOT), John Frewing (Tri-Met), Ken Johnson
(Port of Portland)

. Others: Bebe Rucker, Ted Spence, Bill Ockert,
Gary Spanovich, Laurel Wentworth, Paul Bay,
Karen Thackston

Charlie Williamson called the meeting to order and asked everyone to
introduce themselves.

He explained the reason for establishing a joint transportation com-
mittee, what it will be involved in, and what it will try to accom-
plish.

I. Voting Procedures for the Joint Policy Advisory Committee for
Transportation (JPACT)

Bill Ockert explained the TPAC concerns about their role, the
role of elected officials, the role of citizens on TPAC, voting
procedures, etc. Charlie Williamson offered to meet with TPAC
at its next meeting in May to discuss these concerns.

The Committee approved the staff recommendation to 1) delay
action on voting procedures until the local elected officials
are chosen and 2) asking staff to prepare a report on the roles
of the various committees, delegation of decisions, and possi-
ble voting procedures.

Dick Carroll, WSDOT, suggested that an effort be made to ex-
plain to Vancouver and Clark County officials how they would
relate to the transportation committee. Charlie Williamson
suggested that he and Mike Burton talk to Vancouver and Clark
County officials.

II. Future Meeting Schedule—The decision as to a permanent loca-
tion and schedule for the JPACT meeting will be put off until
elected officials are named.

The May meeting will be held Thursday, May 10, at 7:30 a.m.
Karen Thackston will notify members of the location.



III. Air Quality State Implementation Plan (SIP)

Bill Ockert explained the delay in releasing the SIP for review
and comment. He explained that because of the short review
time TPAC had named a subcommittee to review the draft plan and
prepare recommendations for TPAC consideration in May.

Paul Bay commented that he felt TPAC should concentrate on un-
covering policy issues and bring them to JPACT. He suggested
that JPACT be made aware of any trade-offs.

No action was required.

IV. Citizen Appointments to TPAC—

Solicitation of citizen members has begun. Mr. Williamson felt
that in light of TPAC concerns about citizen roles on TPAC he
would meet with them before going any further with the citizen
selection.

V. Process for Allocating the MSD Interstate Transfer Reserve

Bill Ockert explained that the proposed process had been re-
viewed with the jurisdictions and that jurisdictional concerns
were addressed in the final draft. He stated that TPAC was
concerned with the criteria and its development.

Bill Young felt that problems should not be fully identified
until criteria have been established. The Committee asked that
the flow chart be redone to show the criteria being developed
at the same time as problems are identified. With that change,
the proposed process was agreed to by the Committee. Staff
will prepare draft criteria and describe the types of problems
being proposed at the May meeting. Criteria are scheduled for
approval at the June meeting of the Council.

VI. City of Portland Request to Fund PE on the South Portland Pro-
ject

As per requirements, staff has developed a systems planning re-
port on this project which identifies objectives to be met by
the project, the potential effectiveness of the project, and
the effect of the project on the regional transportation sy-
stem. City staff agrees with the report. Laurel Wentworth
stated that the project ties in with many of the regional pro-
jects being developed on the Westside. Concerns were raised as
to consistency with transit corridors and its impact on the
Interstate system.

Donna Stuhr asked if there were any policy implications. Bill
Ockert said that the major policy consideration is the commit-
ment of Interstate Transfer funds to the project. The City of
Portland intends to request 1-505 withdrawal funds to build the
project. The Committee approved forwarding the project to the
full Council,



VII. Cost Overruns

1. Hwy 212
Using $58,000 of the contingency fund set aside for Clack-
amas County/Clackamas County cities.

2. Progress Ramps
Using $75,250 of the contingency fund set aside for FAU
projects.

Discussion centered on notification of the jurisdictions that
might later wish to use a contingency account that considera-
tion is being given to drawing down an account. Bebe Rucker
stated that the representatives of those jurisdictions were at
the TIP Subcommittee meeting and TPAC and that they voted for
use of the contingency on these projects.

The Committee approved the use of the contingency funds and
directed staff in the future to directly notify jurisdictions
that might later desire to use a contingency fund.

Bob Bothman requested that the Progress ramps be sent to the
Council that evening so as not to delay construction. The
Committee agreed.

VIII.FY 1980 Unified Work Program (UWP)

Bill Ockert explained the purpose of the UWP. He pointed out
this would be an action item in May so that it can be adopted
with the MSD budget.

IX. TIP Amendment to Fund Repowering of Zoo Buses.

Paul Bay explained that it is more cost effective to repower
buses than to buy all new ones. Tri-Met is proposing to use
UMTA Section 5 funds.

The Committee approved the TIP Amendment for forwarding to the
Council.

X. May Agenda Suggestions:

John Frewing suggested the following items be considered at the
May meeting:

Fuel Shortage Plan
Computer Purchases
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